LAYTON PERMANENT ALLOTMENT ASSOCIATION
Association Meeting Sunday 28th June 2015, onsite.

Attendees:
 
Jacky Stennett (JS) Chair, Dave Stennett (DS) Treasurer, Isabel Horn IH (Sec.), Dave Wignall (DW) Min Sec, John Horn, Derrick Walls, Shirley Horn, Michelle Farmer, 
Gail Blackburn, Alison & Christine Penistone, Michelle & John Swarbrick, Anna & Kryztof Warzecha, Elizabeth Westhead, Geoffrey & Margaret Brayshaw and Imogen & Tamsin Humphreys
JS opened the meeting at 13:35hrs and welcomed all.
Apologies 
Albert & Bernie O’Hara, Jane Keane, Christine Farmer, Alan Westhead, Stuart Gibson, Peter Eccles, Lyn Beavers, Ruth, Elaine, Kathlyn.
Minutes of previous meeting 31/05/2015 were accepted without amendment by the meeting.
Matters arising from previous meeting
Tearoom - 

We did send to the Council our plans for the improvements and have received the OK from them to proceed.

As can be seen, since last month’s meeting, where we decided to progress with the improvements, the floor has been levelled, girder in, brickwork repairs, walls painted, new door and frame.
There is a still lot to do, floor to be painted, skirting, and fire to be fitted. A major task is the fitting of cupboards, sink and worktop in the kitchen area. A discussion took place including suggestions on where to obtain second hand kitchen furniture. 
But we are on track for Open Day.
Outside, the Bee Project shed will have to be moved towards the tearooms to assist when deliveries are made to the container, as the fork lift truck has not sufficient room to drop the compost directly in place within the container.
The area in front of the container and shed will be laid with crusher run, as this area does become slippery when wet.
JS had been contacted by a lady from Social Services as reported at the previous meeting. They were starting a scheme with clients referred to them, who were able bodied but were ‘lacking in confidence’. They had an interest in outdoor work and were being offered to assist tenants in working their plots. JS had agreed to ask her, on her follow-up telephone call, the questions raised at our previous meeting. To date, no further call has been received.

Friends of Kingscote Park held a dog show on Sunday 7th June 2015 at the Park. LPAA had a stall at the event. It was busy and raised £136.60 for LPAA funds. Thanks to JS, DS, IH, John, Gail and Sarah.
Chairperson’s report

A stall was held at St John Vianney on 20 June 2015 for the launch of Grow Blackpool organised by Groundworks. It was poor weather and the stall was inside and raised £66.90.
Yet another stall was held at Layton School on 27 June 2015. It was short notice and there is only so much produce to sell at this time of the year. With thanks to Mica, the stall raised £47.64.
Thank you for all those that donated to and helped with these stalls which have raised £259.27 for Association funds.
At our LPAA committee meeting a couple of weeks ago, the annual issue regarding site grass cutting was raised. We are grateful to Dave S, John Horn and Derrick for cutting the grass this year which does take over 2 hours to complete. Some tenants do cut the grass and keep the area outside their plots tidy. At that meeting it was proposed that for those that are able, free strimmer hire would be available to assist in keeping that area in front of their plots clear of weeds and grass and tidy. 
After a brief discussion, it was pointed out that this responsibility is already in the Tenancy Agreement and it should further be included in the monthly plot inspections.

This was accepted by the meeting and JS reminded of the offer of borrowing a strimmer and volunteers were required for cutting the grass in other shared areas of the site.

Site report
The plot inspection that took place last month resulted in one took place this week with one cultivation notice being issued to plot 17B. The offer of help was given and has not been taken up, hence a Notice of Re-entry (eviction) has been issued. IH stated that a final date of 2 July 2015 has been given, which was generous, but no progress on the plot has been made to date.
There was some bad news that there have been intruders on site. A shed has been entered and contents ‘moved’ but nothing is thought to have been taken. Plot 39b shed has been opened and kettle and stove taken. It is not known when entry was made. JS also informed the meeting that Davids Slack Allotments had also been broken into. The doors of their equipment container had been forced, and equipment taken, last Monday evening.

A discussion took place on the possible action that we could take including motion sensitive camera starting from about £60.
It was decided to discuss further at the next meeting but if all tenants could be aware of any strangers on site. 
Secretary’s report
Fence and encroachment, behind plots 13 & 14 – This has now been going on for over nine months and Principal Legal Officer at Blackpool Council, Neil Mackey, when contacted by IH, was under the impression that the remedial work had commenced. He then asked Janet Slater (Blackpool Council) to contact IH and she (Janet) promised to let IH know when contractors would be on site. A few days later, John was on site and approached a Council official and contractor who were just leaving the site. They had been to look at the problem but had not been on to plot 13. John then took them to look at the issue from plot 13.
IH has since contacted Janet and requested that she be contacted when any official from the council is to visit the site so the area involved can be pointed out and what is planned. IH will contact the contractor, Chris, to enquire costs and timescale for completion.
IH also reported that this issue has been ‘down-graded’ to ‘Land Slippage’. It is not known what the impact of this will be.

Treasurers Report
DS distributed his account summary report. 
There was £6900 cash and bank.

There have been a number of purchases this month – girder, sand, cement, gravel, paint, skip hire, printer and ink etc. amounting to over £1500.

DS reported that a number of these purchases had to be made in cash or card and he had used some of his own money for a number of these purchases. He would therefore be asking the other 2 signees for a cheque to cover his own expenditure. 

It was suggested by the meeting that a credit/debit card could be obtained and credited to overcome the need for DS to use his own monies. This will be investigated.
One of the two water meters was read this morning, the other had a car parked on it, and it was estimated that 131m3 have been used this month at a cost of £214. Although lower than anticipated, it was still a lot of water amounting to £467 water costs this year. 
With an anticipated heatwave in the next few weeks, if the water could be used sparingly, then we may be entitled to a rebate next year.

AOB
Open day group have been working on plans for the day and John requested that a number of emails will be sent out soon with requests for help and donations.
JS reminded all that donations towards the open day stalls would be gratefully received by any of the committee or left on her plot (12). These include…

Items for Tombola

Items for bottle Tombola

Jams, chutney

Fresh produce (nearer the day)

Books

Items for sale on the craft stall

Promise of cakes

JS - Don’t forget the Scarecrow competition. It would be good for all plots to have a scarecrow.

JH – Plot competition. 10th July 2015 10am. All plots are entered unless you have informed IH prior to this date. Plots will need to be open. If locked, then it will not be possible for the judges to enter the plot and see it to judge.
SG via DS – It was felt that we have too many meeting. Do we need them all?
It was felt by the meeting that being held on a Sunday in the summer does not suit some with other commitments at weekends.

Monthly meeting were not needed in the winter months.

A periodicity of 6 weeks may make the meetings more attractive to some and be more concise in their content.
JS these views would be taken into account and discussed at the next committee meeting and options presented at a future Association meeting.

Next meeting Sunday 2nd August 2015 at the allotment tea rooms 13:30hrs with a review of the open day.
JS then closed the meeting thanking all for attending.

The meeting closed at 1415hrs.
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